























November ay 2010, 1997





Mr. Wade Scheil


 3M


ET&SS Laboratory Bldg. 2-3E-09, 935


Bush Avenue


St. Paul, MN 55144





Dear Wade,





I am writing to update you on my actions  pursuant to our conference call of Thursday, November 6, 1997 between you, Jeff Stock, and myself.  During this conversation, Jeff brought up some job specific issues which our team is investigating.  He also emphasized the need for effective communication between CAE and 3M.  You expressed the need for CAE to provide updates on the audit action items.  I had expressed questions about our perceived role at 3M.





This conversation is the type of frank feedback and discussion that we need at every level.  Although I was disappointed to learn we were not meeting all of 3M expectations it was good that Jeff pointed out his need for a better feedback system to prevent miscommunication in the future.





I have summarized the items we discussed in a memo to all the CAE team members working with 3M.  In this memo I have requested that the following steps be taken:





Corrective Action Tracking -- All 3M issues raised will be tracked using the process we are implementing to address your “Supplier Survey - corrective action and internal auditing system” action item. 





Communication -- Proactively solicit feedback from all our 3M customers at all levels.  We will summarize this data and include it in a quarterly report along with an update of all the CAE/3M action items and 3M special requests.   I have asked that these reports be delivered by the 20th of the month following each calendar quarter.








I have suggested that we share our feedback system and consolidate the data into one report for all similar 3M projects regardless of the contractors involved so that 3M and the contractors could get maximum benefit and to minimize sub-optimization.  We could do this at no cost to 3M since it fits nicely into your “Supplier Survey - project communication procedure” action item.

















corrective action and internal auditing action item program.





As discussed in our conversation and as directed by Dr. Sonstegard, CAE and 3M must work together to increase the value we bring to 3M. CAE is interested in the significant win-win potential as we work to improve communications and develop better ways of doing business.  The framework for this is to develop a mutually agreed upon “action plan” to best leverage CAE’s strengths.








�
 Thank you for your quick response to my last letter and thank you for helping us achieveachive our aim of highest value.   I will be following up on the progress of these issuesis daily until they are resolved to your satisfaction.








Sincerely,


CLEAN AIR ENGINEERING














Bill Walker





cc:	Dale Bacon, 3M


 	Bill Reagen, 3M


 	Jeff Stock, 3M


 	Liz Daugherty, CAE


 	Allen Kephart, CAE


 	Bill Walker, CAE





